


May 26, 2021
To:  All Rosedale Community Council Members	
Subject:  Recap from committee meeting – 5/26/2021 
The meeting of the Rosedale Community Council was called to order by Chairman Mike Zinn.   12 RCC members were in attendance, with 10 of the 14 HOA communities represented and 2 of the non-HOA communities represented.   We also had 9 homeowners join our meeting.   Joe and Kellie Miller of Miller Results continue to facilitate, assist with any technical issues, and conduct polling on proposals.   
Mike reviewed the agenda topics and financial report.   He then gave a brief review of how the RCC came to be and past history for the benefit of any of the homeowners that joined the meeting.
A golf cart operating policy recommendation was reviewed by the team.    Preliminary draft had been circulated amongst the RCC, and inputs and changes were made for the final review at this meeting.  All members approved of the recommendation and approved sending it to the master board for consideration at next month’s meeting.   Mike also drafted a letter to Stuart Cobb, GM of the Rosedale Golf and Country Club, expressing resident’s concerns with golf traffic on 88th St. E between holes 10 and 11, as many golfers were using the street rather than the cart paths to get to hole 11.    Concerns were strictly with golfer safety, and letter asked Stuart to share with golf members and encourage the use of the cart path instead of the street.   All members approved of this letter as well. 
While the next two items on the agenda were discussions and next steps for past RCC recommendations to the RMHA around governance and compliance, discussion turned to process revision on how we approached the RMHA.   As past recommendations have received little consideration, or have said to be discussed at next RMHA meeting and then not on agenda, RCC members expressed frustration in getting items advanced and addressed.  After discussion and input, committee agreed upon the following process:
A. Continue sending recommendations to all board members before the next RMHA meeting as has been done previously.
B. Request that the recommendation be listed on the agenda as a new business item so some discussion can take place on the matter.
C. Utilize the open discussion portion of the RMHA meetings to further address the recommendations, outlining the need, recommendation, possible solutions and benefits so those residents listening in on the meetings can also know content of recommendations.  Ask for action steps and timing of recommendations.
D. Follow-up after the RMHA meeting with an email to person assigned to the recommendation.
Mike will take these recommendations and send to RCC members for final review and input.   
Next step was to identify the previous recommendations that have not been addressed and “reactive” them.   Mike recommended that a RCC member volunteer to take the lead on presenting these issues and concerns to the board and be the contact person should the board or committee member need additional insights, information, or assistance.    Following some discussion, the recommendations, presenter and contact person are:
- Compliance recommendations and reporting:   Susanne Lee and Gregg Matthews
- ARC recommendations:   Rich Toscano
- Communication Protocol:  Chuck Allen
- Contracts visible on One Source:   Dave Kuchinski
- Governance recommendation:   Mike Zinn
- Enhancement of RMHA meetings:   Chuck Allen
- RMHA committees:   Mike Zinn
As this list of past recommendations and actions became larger than anticipated, it was agreed to table the golf cart recommendation to a later date and work on getting some traction and finalization on these past recommendations.    However, it was recommended that the letter to the club concerning the safe travel between holes 10 and 11 be sent now.  
With that, we moved to a recap of several open items on the action list:
Gregg Matthews reported on several items:
-  The lights and the SR70 front entrance that have been out for some time are fixed!  The electrical source issue has been solved and 4 new lights have been installed.
- Gregg met with Mike Savage, who has previously done a lot of work on the common area lighting.   Mike and Gregg walked the 87th St. entryway and noted those fixtures not working or not being used.   Gregg has sent proposal to Jim Lamy and lighting committee to do a field trip with Mike to review the past lighting mapping that was done and utilize this information to build the plans and budget for 2022 and beyond.
- Landscape committee is sprucing up the SR70 front entrance; work should be done by end of next month.
- Roads committee has painted the curbs at both SR70 and 44th Ave entrances to increase visibility at night.   Gregg is recommending additional curb painting at the Bloomfield Park entrance.   
- Stop sign pole at 53rd and 88th was replaced; 2 more yet to be done.  Ordered more stop signs to replace damaged or faded signs, along with additional 3-way and 4-way stop markers to better inform drivers of type of stop at the intersections.
- An aluminum signal pole that has been down for some time around the home at 8633 54th Dr. E should be removed later this week.  
- Gregg has worked with Teale and the golf course to address resident’s concerns with golfers relieving themselves at the 4th tee box.   Teale and golf course has cleared and cleaned up area and fake security cameras have been installed – hopefully this will lessen these incidences.
- Lastly, Gregg continues to work with the golf course concerning their summer membership sign at the SR70 entrance.   Recent winds have ripped the signage and it looks rather shabby – Gregg is hoping for a more permanent, better looking sign for the golf course.   

Chuck Allen reported on the following:
- Sidewalks:  as reported at the last RMHA meeting, roads committee is finalizing contract with vendor for repairing remaining broken and cracked panels throughout the neighborhood.    You may have noticed many of these panels have been identified with newly applied paint markings.    Vendor should begin work shortly, and, weather permitting, be finished by the end of July.
- Speed Bumps:  roads committee reported at May’s RMHA meeting that they now needed Fire Marshall approval for installing new speed bumps.   Replacement of speed bumps at golf course entrance can move forward, but any new installations will require a more detailed analysis and data to move forward with any such measures.   Roads committee will evaluate options and report back at next RMHA meeting.
- Drainage:   as reported at May’s RMHA meeting, the storm water management (SWM) team has discovered a work-around that can convert grated drains to open-throat drains.   Engineer is providing proposal, but SWM team asked that funding come from appropriate budget and not storm water.   Bob Eisenbeis agreed at RMHA meeting and said funding could be secured from reserve budget.   Recommendation could be given at June’s meeting.     
(Additional comment on drainage / roads not made during meeting but added here for the benefit of those resident’s that may read this recap:   you may have noticed cones and a marker on 88th St. in the 5200 block.   They are placed near a storm drain and over a sink-hole that is forming in the street in front of this drain.   Roads committee and SWM team believe issue may be underlayment of street is caving, as they seem to recall Andy Shiner, previous roads committee chair, commenting on past road work having to build this area up prior to resurfacing.   Team believes it is possible that recent dry spell may have some impact, causing a lower-than-normal ground water level and subsequent caving of the area.   Therefore, area has been marked off for safety concerns and is being looking into by the team.)
Mike opened the meeting to any additional questions or concerns from either the RCC members or residents that had joined the call.   
Several RCC members brought up concerns on dead grass / lack of irrigation at the SR70 entrance and long the common area of 88th St. E in the Woodbrooke Run area.   Chuck volunteered to get answers from landscape committee.   (Partial follow-up answer:   landscape committee member confirmed that area along 88th in Woodbrooke is indeed an irrigation issue.  However, no easy solution, as now area does not have any electrical connection to activate the sprinklers in that section.    Committee is working with golf course to try and come up with solution.)
Helen Maxey expressed concern on the delay in the speed bump issue, as she lives on Tobermory and feels it can be an expressway at times.   She asked for more info and volunteered to help if needed on this project.   Chuck has sent her Tom Tangney’s contact info for her to reach out directly to him.
Paul Dain asked members for any recommendations on tree trimming services, as his HOA needed to get bids.   Several members had services they had used and sent info to Paul.  With that, question was raised about Terry’s Tree Trimming Service, which had been selected by landscape committee for various projects this year.   Members wondered if committees were still getting multiple bids for projects.   Chuck offered to inquire with committee.  (Follow-up answer:   committee member confirmed that all projects must have at least 3 bids and Terry’s was not only competitive but also very highly recommended with exception reviews.   The work that was done in Rosedale was first rate as evaluated by the committee.)     
No other questions or concerns were voiced, and that, Mike adjourned the meeting.   Next RCC meeting will be Wednesday, June 23, 2021 at 1:30 PM.    Next Board of Director’s meeting is Thursday, June 10, 2021.    Beginning in July, the RCC plans to begin meeting in-person at the clubhouse for those that are comfortable with this measure.   Zoom will still be offered for members and residents who do not or unable to physically attend but want to join the meeting.   Further details will be discussed in June’s meeting.

Chuck Allen
RCC Secretary
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